Fireworks
will light up
the sky over
Memorial
Park again
Dec. 31.



SUN-TRIBUNE FILE PHOTO

2 - 5917 Main Street, Stouffville

905-591-3937

www.oakridgefamilyeyecare.ca

## On Saturday, November 30th Oak Ridge Family Eye Care held its Ribbon Cutting Ceremony. MP Paul Calandra, Councillor Susanne Hilton, and one of the Chamber of Commerce Directors Claudiu Popa were in attendance in addition to family, friends, and staff. Oak Ridge FAMILY EYE CARE



**COMING UP** 

## Mayor hopes successor will continue New Year's Eve event

BY SANDRA BOLAN sbolan@yrmg.com

Mayor Wayne Emmerson is ending the year with a bang, literally.

After about 15 editions, this New Year's Eve celebration in Memorial Park will be his last.

Mr. Emmerson is not running for re-election next fall, but is instead vying for the regional chairperson's position.

The mayor is hoping whomever is sitting in his chair next year will continue with the event, which includes free hot dogs and hot chocolate, a bonfire, wagon rides and ice sculp-

ture demonstrations. If weather permits, there will also be ice skating.

'It's a great night and we don't take away from the restaurants.'

The Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville event costs the taxpayers nothing because whatever Mr. Emmerson fundraises, is how much he spends.

On average, the evening costs \$15,000, he said.

The non-alcoholic event

gets underway at 6:30 p.m. Fireworks go off at 9 p.m.

When the weather is quite delightful, a couple thousand people descend upon the park.

But when it's frightful, people venture to the park, but stay in their vehicles to watch the night sky light up, according to Mr. Emmerson.

The early ending to the event enables parents to tuck in their tired tots and continue the celebrating until the clock strikes 12.

"It's a great night and we don't take away from the restaurants," Mr. Emmerson said.

## Make it a SIP Christmas

Looking for a unique, hometown Christmas gift, Stouffville?

You can make a donation to Stouffville's homegrown charity, the

Stouffville Igoma Partnership, in a recipient's honour.

Personalized cards are available. For more information, contact Justin Kerswill at kersy 7@hotmail.com or 647-444-3513.

SIP raised \$20,000 at its 2013 fall gala.

That money will help bring water to schools in the area on top of funding SIP's ongoing work in Igoma, Tanzania, Africa.

